
 January 10th, 2016 

Reconciliation: 4:15PM ð 4:45PM 

1st Saturday of the Month 

Anointing of the Sick: 

2nd Full Weekend of the Month  

Following Each Mass 

All Other Sacraments: 

Please call the Parish Office 

Preparation can take six months or more 

Saint Therese Parish  

We are St. Therese Catholic Church, a community of believers, 

who walk together by faith in Christ Jesus, and minister in the Little Way of 

St. Therese, as we strive hand-in-hand to live as Godõs people.  

9525 W Bluemound Rd, Milwaukee, WI 53226  

Phone (414) 771-2500 É Fax (414) 771-2410 

sainttheresemilwaukee.org É info@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday: 

8:30AM ð 4:00PM 

closed 12:00PM ð12:30PM 

Wednesday: 

12:00PM ð 7:30PM 

closed 4:00PM ð4:30PM 

Friday: 8:30AM ð 12:00PM 

Parish Staff 

Parish Director 

Dr. Alexandra Guliano ext. 14 

drguliano@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Assisting Priest 

Rev. Hugh Birdsall, SDS 

Help-out Priest 

Rev. Norm Oswald 

Administrative/Pastoral Assistant 

Heather Goeden ext. 13 

heather@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Bookkeeper 

Lisa Vallone ext. 17 

vallonel@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Music Ministry 

Pastoral Musician ð Elterine Jankowski-Biggers  

jankowe@sainttheresemilwaukee.org     ext. 15      

Sterling Biggers ð Parish Musician 

Paul Corrao ð St. Therese Choir Director 

pcorrao@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Building Services Coordinator 

Denise Dostalek ext. 16 

denise@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Catechesis Ministry 

Jean Marie Weber ð Coordinator of 

Preschool through Grade 8 

jmweber@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Rick Reinders ð Coordinator of High School 

& Youth Confirmation  

Christine Reinders ð Coordinator of 1st 

Reconciliation/1st Communion & Childrenõs 

Liturgy of the Word  

Ministers 

All the Members of the Parish 

Parish Emergencies 

(414) 771-2500 ð listen for instructions 

Saturday: 5:00PM 

Sunday: 9:00AM 

Tuesday: 8:30AM 

Liturgy of the Word with Communion:  

Thursday: 8:30AM 

See inside for Holy Day Schedules 



We conclude the Christmas Season this weekend with the 
Solemnity of the Baptism of the Lord.  In observance of 
this feast, we renew our baptism during mass by renewing 
our baptismal promises and signing ourselves with the 
water from the baptismal font. 

Baptism is the first sacrament of initiation.  It is followed 
by Confirmation and Eucharist.  In the early Church, the 
order of reception of the sacraments of initiation was 
Baptism, Confirmation, and Eucharist.  We still follow that 
order when we baptize an adult.  However, with children 
and youth, over the years order changed with First Holy 
Communion at the age of reason (7 years of age) and 
Confirmation later in adolescence (in our archdiocese at 
age 16). 

Baptism is the sacrament of belonging.  We become a 
member of the Body of Christ through baptism.  It is also a 
sacrament of commitment.  By being washed in the waters 
of baptism, we commit our lives to Christ and strive to 
follow Him by learning about Him, His teachings, and His 
way of life. 

Often baptism is thought of something the Church gives 

and the person/baby ògets.ó   The ritual of ògetting 
baptizedó means that the baby/child/adult is beginning 
his/her life in the Church, as part of the Christian 
community, the parish.  The parents and godparents make 
the commitment to practice their faith by their own 
commitment to follow Christ through celebrating the 
weekly Eucharist, living the way of Christ in their daily 
lives, and setting an example for the baby/child/adult.  

Preparing for baptism is more than taking a required 
preparation session.  It also requires prayer and reflection for 
the parents and godparents on how they will bring up their 
child/godchild in the knowledge and practice of the faith. 

Over the past year, we have been blessed with new life with 
the birth of several babies!  We give thanks that these, our 
newest little Christians, are part of our parish community 
and that we see them at mass and watch them grow as we 
help their parents and godparents pass on the faith to them. 

Let us commit to live our baptism this weekend! 

New Year blessings and peace to you! 

Parish Director 

 Welcome to  Therese Catholic Church, Milwaukee, Wisconsin  

CHURCH SUPPORT 
Envelopes & Offertory: Christmas $ 7,416.03 

Envelopes & Offertory: December 26th/27th $3,992.03 

Envelopes & Offertory: January 1st $   504.00  

Envelopes & Offertory: January 2nd/3rd $ 9,381.00 

Maintenance Fund Donations $ 2,473.70  

Fr. Heck Memorial Organ Fund Donations $    710.00 

Please remember St. Therese in your will! 

Fr. Roger Heck Memorial Organ Fund Account Total ð As of January 4th 

Donations of $23,605.00 + Interest of $12.96 = Total of $23,617.96 

Thank You 

¶ To Fran Clark for the donation of the cost of the Daily Mass Record 
Book in memory of ÀRobert Clark. 

¶ To the anonymous donor for the cost of the priest vestment for 
the Marian Feasts. 

Two New Babies! 

¶ Zeke James Zivnuska, 6 lb, 7 oz., 19 in. 
long, was born on December 27th, 
2015.  He is the son of Jessica Hubrich and Michael 
Zivuska; the little brother of Vada Kathleen; and the 
grandchild of Kathy and the late Dan Hubrich. 

¶ Aleksander Joseph Golec, born December 22nd, 2015,  
son of Kristin (Sanger) and Jason Golec, little brother of 
J.J. and grandson of Mary Rose and Rich Sanger. 

Snow/Weather Closings and Evening Meetings 

Due to our insurance liability, if the parish is closed during 
the day for snow or weather emergencies, it will also be 
closed in the evening of the same day, and all meetings will 
be cancelled.  This includes the Choir and AA.  Thank you 
for your consideration and cooperation. 

Weekday Mass and Liturgy Schedule   

As we have done the past few years at the request of Fr. Hugh, the 
Wednesday evening 6:30PM mass and the Friday morning 8:30AM  
mass will be suspended from December 26th through Ash 
Wednesday, February 10th.  The Friday 8:30AM  morning mass will 
resume on Friday, February 12th and the Wednesday evening 
6:30PM mass will resume on Wednesday, February 17th.   

The Tuesday morning 8:30AM  mass and Thursday morning 
8:30AM   Liturgy of the Word with Communion will continue with 
no interruption. Thank you for noting these changes. 

Snow and Weather Closings for the Parish 

In the event of snow or weather closings for the 
parish, please check Channel 12 WISN-TV or 
WISN.com (WISN website) for closures.  Please 
also note to look for òSt. ThereseðMilwaukeeó 
in Milwaukee County.  (Sometimes there is 
confusion with òSt. Theresaó and òSt. Thereseó 
other cities and counties of the archdiocese.) 

2016 St. Joseph Sunday Missals Available 

A new liturgical year has begun!  The 2016 St. Joseph Sunday 
missals are available on the tables at the entrances of the church.  
Donation is $2.  Reading the Scriptures before celebrating the 
Eucharist can be a fruitful way to appropriate the message of the 
Word of God proclaimed each week. 

Please Check the Lost and Found! 

Please check the lost and found closet located in the lobby hall by 
Friday, January 15th. Items in our lost and found include a 
pedometer, glasses, jewelry, a ladies beige coat, a mans blue hoodie, 
an umbrella, and various items from children.  All items not claimed 
will be donated or discarded on January 16th. 



Sunday, January 10th 

SCRIP Pick-Up 

 8:15AM Saint Therese Choir (CH) 

 9:00AM Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word (CH) 

 10:15AM High School Catechesis  (STR) 

 10:15AM Preschoolð8th Grade Catechesis  (UPSTAIRS) 

 10:15AM Preschoolð8th Grade Catechesis  

  Parent Meeting  (MC) 

Monday, January 11th 

 6:30PM Library Committee (LOBBY) 

Tuesday, January 12th 

 2:00PM Canticle Choir (CHP) 

 7:00PM Christian Formation Committee (STR) 

Wednesday, January 13th 

 4:30PM Art & Environment Committee ( CH) 

 7:00PM Music Ministry (CH) 

 7:30PM St. Therese Choir (CHP) 

Thursday, January 14th 

 6:30PM Stewardship Committee (STR) 

 7:00PM Group 100 AA (MC) 

Friday, January 15th 

  No Meetings Scheduled 

Saturday, January 16th 

Sharing Weekend 

  No Meetings Scheduled 

Sunday, January 17th 

Sharing Weekend 

 8:15AM Canticle Choir (CH) 

 9:00AM Childrenõs Liturgy of the Word (CH) 

 10:15AM Confirmation Preparation (STR) 

 10:15AM Preschoolð8th Grade Catechesis  (UPSTAIRS) 

CH=Church, CHP=Chapel, GLP=Godõs Littlest 

Place, GN=Good News Gathering Place, 

HH=Heck Hall, KIT=Heck Hall Kitchen, 

LIB=Library, MC=Miriamõs Corner, 

RR=Raphael Room, STR=St. Therese Room 

Catechesis Corner 

¶ Classes for Pre-School to Grade 8 meet this weekend 
January 10th for their first classes for this winter semester.  

¶ Sessions begin with the 9:00AM  Mass followed by classes at 
10:15AM . 

¶ Parents will also meet during the January 10th class period.  

¶ We have been emphasizing prayer, thus please continue to begin each day 
and end each day with the Sign of our Faith. In the name of  the Father and of  
the Son and of  the Holy Spirit. Amen. Morning and evening prayer reminds us 
that the entire day is in Godõs loving care. 

 January 10th  É   The Baptism of the Lord  

Interfaith Presentations and Dialog 

Janan Najeeb, activist and community leader will give a two-part presentation 
sponsored by the School Sisters of St. Francis titled òUnderstanding the 
Islamic Faith:  Commonalities with Christianity and the Role of Women.ó 
The lectures will take place on two Saturdays (February 6th and 27th) from 
9:00AM  to 10:30AM  at St. Joseph Center in Milwaukee. Admission is free. 
RSVP to Donna OõLoughlin at (414) 385-5272 or doloughlin@sssf.org. 

Next Weekend is Sharing Weekend: January 16th/17th 

Pathfinders empowers youth in crisis to make positive life choices, providing 
some of the Milwaukee areaõs most comprehensive programming for youth 
in crisis, through housing & shelter, education, family engagement and youth 
empowerment.  Please be as generous as you can. 

A Pilgrimage of Mercy for Young Adults to our Sister 

Parish in the Dominican Republic 

Young adults (18-39) are invited to serve and learn on this 7-Day Mission 
Pilgrimage to our sister Parish, La Sagrada Familia in the Dominican 
Republic, June 25th - July 1st, 2016. For more info and details about an 
informational meeting on January 4th, see www.archmil.org/GlobalMission.  

Flower/Candle Memorial Donations for the Christmas Season 

Please consider remembering a loved one or special intention 
by donating a memorial during the Christmas Season. Please 
fill out the form below with your donation of any amount and 
return it to the collection basket or send it to the Parish Office.  

Candle and Flower DonationsñPLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

Donor Name ___________________________________________ 

Phone (          )________________    Amount Enclosed  $________ 

Select one:  Ç In Memory  Ç In Honor  Ç In Thanksgiving 

Intention _______________________________________________ 

Publish in bulletin? Ç Yes   Ç No  Ç Print intention, not donor 

Love Equals Respect ð A Forum on Teen 

Dating & Dating Abuse Prevention 

The forum will be on Tuesday, January 12th at 
7:00PM at St. Maryõs Visitation Parish Atrium (1260 
Church St., Elm Grove) and will feature a panel 
discussion about teen dating by local high school 
counselors, law enforcement officers, womenõs health 
professionals, local high school and university leaders 
and womenõs shelter representatives. Susan McNeil, 
director of the Nazareth Project for Marriage and 
Family Formation for the Archdiocese of 
Milwaukee, will moderate the panel discussion.  The 
event, free and open to the public, is sponsored by 
MACCW and St. Maryõs Visitation Christian 
Women Society.  For more information, please 
contact Jean Kelly, jeanakelly@hotmail.com 

Life After Loss: Parish Bereavement Ministry Training 

If you wish to enhance your ability to comfort others, whether for your own use 
or as part of a Bereavement Ministry in your parish, you are invited to attend this 
Bereavement Ministry Training session on Wednesday, February 17th from 
8:30AM  to 12:00PM at the Archbishop Cousins Catholic Center (3501 S Lake 
Dr., St. Francis).  Please register online at: http://tinyurl.com/LifeafterLoss2016.   

Thank You! 

A special thank you to Kathy Sincere, Jacque Nook, Anne Nee, and Jim and 
Barb Holmes for all of their help in cleaning the church to get it ready for 
Christmas. Also a special thank you to John, Dennis, and Barb Gritzmacher 
for putting up the crèche and balcony garland. All of you truly helped to make 
our worship space beautiful. 

mailto:jeanakelly@hotmail.com


Bernice Brah,  Deacon Gene Brah,  Alyce Breitweiser,  

Michael Corak,  Patricia Dostalek,  Ethel Forster,  

Marcey Gocel,  Verna Jeske,  Ronnie Kerchefski,  

Mary Jane Lucas,  Matt Maccani,  Dan Marinello,  

Donald Massie,  Kim McGee,  Susan Monyette,  

Andy Nitka,  Christian Pela-Elder,  Audrey Schmitt,  

Edward Smith,  Jane Tindal,  Pius Vetter,  Betty 

Weinfurter,  John Weinfurter, Brandon Wing,  

Duwayne Wing,  Kathleen Zastrow, Bill Ziegler 

Born to Eternal Life:  ÀJoe Weinfurter  

January Sanctuary Candle 

  ÀGene & ÀFran Breitweiser 

Sunday, January 10th 

  Is 40:1-5, 9-11/Ti 2:11-14; 3:4-7/Lk 3:15-16, 21-22 

Monday, January 11th 

  1 Sm 1:1-8/Ps 116:12-19/Mk 1:14-20 

Tuesday, January 12th 

  1 Sm 1:9-20/1 Sm 2:1, 4-8/Mk 1:21-28 

 8:30AM  ÀMary Kern  

Wednesday, January 13th 

  1 Sm 3:1-10, 19-20/Ps 40:2, 5, 7-10/Mk 1:29-39 

Thursday, January 14th 

Liturgy of the Word with Communion  

 8:30AM   1 Sm 4:1-11/Ps 44:10-11, 14-15, 24-25/Mk 1:40-45 

Friday, January 15th 

  1 Sm 8:4-7, 10-22a/Ps 89:16-19/Mk 2:1-12 

Saturday Mass, January 16th 

  1 Sm 9:1-4, 17-19; 10:1a/Ps 21:2-7/Mk 2:13-17 

 5:00PM ÀDennis Nee 

Sunday Mass, January 17th 

     Is 62:1-5/Ps 96:1-3, 7-10/1 Cor 12:4-11/Jn 2:1-11 

 9:00AM St. Therese Parish Community and 

  ÀSteven Nook 

 January 10th  É   The Baptism of the Lord  

Dear St. Therese Parish Community: 

On behalf of the Clement J. Zablocki VA Medical Center patients and staff, 
we would like to extend our appreciation to you for your donation of 25 
Christmas gifts for the Veterans (hats, mittens, toiletries, etc.).  Selfless acts of 
giving such as yours positively affect our Veteransõ lives each and every day. 

Without your support, we could not provide for the smaller niceties that 
make hospitalization more bearable. The commitment you have shown to 
our patients demonstrates your concern for Americaõs heroes, as well as the 
service our Veterans have given to our Country.  Thank you for your 
continued support. 

Sincerely, 

Carrie Waschitz, Chief, Voluntary Service 

Dear St. Therese Parish Members: 

On behalf of clients of Catholic Charities, I extend my heartfelt thanks to 
the parishioners of St. Therese parish for helping with our Cold Weather 
Clothing Drive, through your annual giving tree collection.  The coats and 
hats and boots that your parishioners donated will make such a difference 
to our clients - for truly the snow and cold of winter will fall upon us! 

We are able to serve the poor in our local communities because of the 
generosity of our parish friends who help us in our mission to serve others.  
We are especially proud that we help people of all faiths who are in need, 
and that our partners in faith continue to assist us in this important work. 

As always, I am overwhelmed by the response we receive from the 
wonderful parishioners at St. Therese.  May your faith community enjoy a 
very Blessed Christmas and a most prosperous New Year! 

Sincerely, 

Sharon Brumer ð Communications Manager, Coordinator of Cold Weather Giving 

PS ð Many thanks to the wonderful coordinator of your Giving Tree, Ann Maher. 

Retreat for People Who Have Lost a Spouse 

Join us for this special one-day retreat for men and women of all ages 
who have lost a spouse through death on Wednesday, January 27th from 
9:00AM  until 3:00PM at St. James Parish (7219 S. 27th Street, Franklin). 
For more information, visit  tinyurl.com/2016LossofaSpouseRetreat.  

Dear Human Concerns Committee and People 

of St. Therese, 

Thank you all for your swift and generous gifts to aid in our 
annual Thanksgiving basket drive for families at Burbank 
school.  We were humbled by your generosity and with it 
we were able to exceed our goal of $1,675.  We value our 
partnership and are thrilled that we will be able to work 
with you on this project going forward.  God is good! 

In Christ, 

Martin Luther Church 

Dear St. Therese Parishioners, 

Thank you for your donation of many baby items to our layette program.  
For over fifty years, The Christ Child Society of Milwaukee has been 
looking towards the future by caring for the needs of todayõs children. Your 
contribution helps us fulfill our mission. We are fortunate to have you share 
in our commitment and care of children in need.  The children and their 
mothers will feel loved and cared for when they receive on of our layettes. 

Sincerely and God Bless, 

The Christ Child Society of Milwaukee, Layette Committee 

O come let us adore Him... 

Just as the Magi presented their gifts, this Christmas we send our gratitude 
for the treasures you have shared with us.  We hope and pray that in this 
Christmas Season and New Year, you and your family will be abundantly 
blessed.  Merry Christmas and a mission-filled New Year! 

Sincerely, 

World Mission Ministries 
Office for World Missions & Society for the Propagation of the Faith 




